
May Pool Board Meeting 

May 14, 2024 

 

In Attendance: Elvia Hajjar, Carla Cole, Heather Utt, Rick Perrine, Anna Branch, Dan Hirsch, 
Nick Zaneto, Danielle Cermak 

Whitney and Todd from the Metuchen Education Foundation 

- From the Metuchen Swim Team  

Reports: 

Sunshine Law read and reviewed.  

Reviewed Minutes from March and April. Approved by Elvia and Seconded by Anna.  

Office Administration: 

Rick provided an update on the current registration numbers as of 5/14 and compared it to the 
number of early registration members in 2023. Currently there are 1870 registered members for a 
total fee of $264,500. In 2023 the number was 2200 members for a total fee of $293,000. 
However, in 2023 early registration lasted 6 weeks till June. He also stated day camp and long 
course rentals are coming in as well.    

Pool Management: 

Nick stated that the pool is in good shape and pretty much ready to go. Pool is filled with water 
and cholerine. He did say the bathroom renovations were not a complete renovation and the only 
thing that was done is retiling the showers and new handles. The tile is now tan. He said no 
changes/updates/renovations were made to the floors, toilets, sinks, etc.  

Swim Team:  

Swim team said they have approximately 60 people who have singed up this year. The first 
practice is scheduled for 5/28. The dates are all set for the swim meets but haven’t been set for 
the Dive team as they are still finalizing.  

Snack Bar: 

John Butler will be in charge of the snack bar again. He was not in attendance bc he was sick. 
The committee wants to ensure there are ice cream novelties available this year and also inquire 
if there is going to be a partnership with DiCosmos again.  

Open House – MEF Collaboration: 

There will be an open house on Friday June 21 from 10-2 which will include guided tours of the 
Pool and facility. Following will be the MEF event from 2-5. MEF is going to prepare a flyer and 
Nick is going to set up a tent and table for the MEF.  



Activities: 

Danielle stated she was able to get DJ Dave for the family fun night and teen/pre-teen nights. She 
said that its hard to get vendors bc they have to deal with POs.  She is also going to add a float 
night and try to finalize the activities calendar by next weekend.  Carla followed up on the idea 
of having tournaments such as Volleyball, Gaga Pit.  Danielle stated she has been talking to 
some people as to how to run it, organize it and who can be the refree She is working it and more 
to follow.  

 

Next meeting will be June 11th at the MMP at 7:30pm.  

Motion to adjourn by Anna, seconded by Carla.  


